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 Welcome to 2021 Cheverly neighbors and friends—coming 
together for good. 
Thank you, Cheverly, for being there for each other in this past 
year, for your compassion, your affirmation of the inherent 
dignity and lived experiences of your neighbors, and your 
continued willingness to do the hard work of creating 
community. Many of us in Cheverly faced life-altering loss, 
trauma, and setbacks in this past year, and we are still in the 
midst of our grief. As a Town and a community, what can we 
bring forward in this next year? I believe that we can tap into 
Cheverly's heart and strength to support each other in healing and 
recovery in 2021. In the year ahead, I also believe that we can be 
deliberate in supporting excellence, equity, and inclusion in the 
operation of our Town, celebrating the beautiful diversity of our 
community, and, together, creating an enduring sense of 
belonging for all who call Cheverly home. In January, let's make 
a point to seek out those we haven't seen in a while and tell them 
they matter. 
 

Staying safe into the new year and a vaccine distribution 
plan—This is Not Over!  
The COVID-19 death toll has now surpassed 300,000. Spikes in 
infections following the Thanksgiving holiday, and we will soon 
see how our travel and gathering behaviors over the December 
holidays affected our infection rates. As the vaccine roll-out takes 
shape, you should be able to track the most up-to-date 
information via this link https://
www.princegeorgescountymd.gov/3730/COVID-19-Vaccination. 
Please continue to protect each other throughout the months 
ahead by correctly wearing a mask to fully cover your mouth and 
nose. In the immediate, we are in a race against time to address 
the health and economic effects of COVID-19. We face increased 
hospitalizations and deaths in our County, fatigue and impatience 
with continued restrictions, and an extraordinary level of 
unemployment, and food and housing insecurity. If you or 
someone you know is in need, please do not stay silent! Reach 
out, and I will do my best to connect you with available resources 
and supports. Staying physically protected and socially connected 
is what will keep us well until enough of us are vaccinated to 
keep us safe.   
 

Consider sending a complement to our Town staff—serving 
in the time of COVID-19. 

Have you noticed the work of our Town staff and want to offer a 
shout out? I encourage you to join me in doing so. Our Town 
Administrator, Department Heads and Staff have continued to be 
adaptable to the changing conditions of COVID-19, budget 
realities, and outside-the-box 
requests to support the community 
good. We may not always witness 
their activities, but we all enjoy 
the results of their work. I am 
thankful for the work they have 
done under the tough 
circumstances of this past year 
and grateful for their level of 
professionalism and commitment. 
 

Adopted—Resolution in 
Support of Black Lives 
At Cheverly's December Town 
Meeting, CM Ward Four, Kayce 
Munyeneh, introduced a motion to 
adopt a Resolution in Support of 
Black Lives. CM Ward Five, 
Jennifer Garcia, seconded the 
motion. The Resolution in Support 
of Black Lives was adopted with 
full support and gratitude for the 
coordinated efforts and leadership 
of CM Munyeneh in its formation. 
The Mayor and Council also 
expressed their collective 
responsibility to bring words into action. The resolution became 
effective immediately upon adoption. The text of the resolution is 
here: https://www.cheverly-md.gov/home/news/adopted-
resolution-support-black-lives.  
 

Odors and Booms, oh my!—how to report, air quality 
project, and next steps.  
We need your help in logging extreme noise (booms) and foul 
odor incidents.  Your first-hand reports help us establish a record 
of nuisance complaints. This reporting may also reveal any 
possible connections to specific industrial operations and connect 
data from our hyperlocal air quality monitors as we continue to 
install them throughout the Town. For odors, I, again encourage  
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you to help bring greater attention to the situation by calling the 
MDE (Maryland Department of the Environment) complaint line 
(410-537-3215) and following the prompts to report any 
significant odor in your area. For booms, please follow this link 
https://forms.gle/kvVWwE2a3wrtSoZv5 to report the incident 
via a google form. Note! Reports of the same incident from 
multiple individuals who personally experienced/observed a 
boom or foul odor is helpful, so please don't only rely on others 
reporting! 
 

Our Public Works facilities—a special presentation on the 
scoping phase of the project. 
As I understand, "scoping" is the phase in the Project 
Development process that moves a recognized problem from an 
idea to the development of alternatives and preliminary screening 
of the situation for challenges. We have to continue moving 
forward on the construction of a new Public Works facilities. We 
are planning a special meeting in January focused on the scoping 
study results and next steps in the design and construction 
process. 
 

Redevelopment of Hospital Hill—your participation is 
critical! 
The University of Maryland Prince George's Hospital Center is 
scheduled to relocate this spring. The County is prioritizing the 
redevelopment of this property into a premier housing/hotel / 
retail site. People are often surprised to learn that the properties 
that make up the Hospital Complex are not actually within the 
Town of Cheverly. Yet, this is the most-critical development 
matter to come before Cheverly in decades. I am committed to 
making sure that residents are informed and empowered and that 
Cheverly is a full partner in this process. I look forward to 
sharing the extraordinary opportunity that Cheverly offers with 
prospective developers and extending an invitation that we 
directly partner in the development process.  
 

We have a homework assignment—the Greater Cheverly 
Sector Plan. 
I'm asking that everyone check out the Greater Cheverly Sector 
Plan, our Cheverly Green Infrastructure Plan, and Envision 
Cheverly via the links and QR codes below to remind ourselves 
of the incredible work that we have done to express our vision as 
a community. Look for News and Announcements of a 
community session to review the Greater Cheverly Sector Plan 
results and how this work connects to the current development 
picture in and around Cheverly. 
 

Sector Plan http://mncppcapps.org/planning/publications/
BookDetail.cfm?item_id=377 

 
 

Green Infra. Plan https://www.cheverly-md.gov/
green-infrastructure-committee/pages/green-infrastructure-
plan  
 
 

Envision Cheverly https://drive.google.com/file/
d/1MkyOmnfjmIY0q51BtGDvWSzQo580ujTe/view?
usp=sharing  
 

Community Process for redesigning our Town Seal—simple, 
appropriate, memorable. 
How would you like to play a role in shaping how our Town 
visually presents itself to the world? Many of you are already 
aware that the Town seal was removed from Town use due to its 
featuring of a plantation house, Mt. Hope. In this 90th year of 
Cheverly, we have an opportunity to design a seal that puts 
forward our image of our community. This opportunity is also an 
intriguing challenge, as the best seals are simple, meaningful, and 
memorable. A Town seal also needs to be infinitely scalable and 
responsive (meaning that it can change in size, complexity, etc., 
to serve space and need). I hope to offer a proposal for a public 
survey and design process that solicits ideas from across our 

community, captures our youth's talents, and delivers a locally 
sourced, professionally executed product. Be thinking of what 
speaks to you—nature, community, heritage, history, values, or 
other characteristics visually depict our Town. 
 

Stay engaged and keep in touch. 
As always, and especially during this time, please reach out. I am 
almost always available by text or call at 202-258-6167, and you 
can email me at mayor@cheverly-md.gov. I welcome your call 
and will do my best to address your concerns or get back to you 
with information. If you are ever in a situation where you do not 
hear back from me, please do reach out again or call the Town 
office, 301-773-8360, so that I can ensure that we connect. Thank 
you to those who join us at work sessions and meetings. I 
encourage your continued involvement by video and phone. It 
feels good to have community in the room, even if it is virtual. 
Be Cheverly inspired. 

————————————————————————————————————————————————————————————————— 

Find out if you might have been exposed to COVID-19 while 
preserving your privacy! 
On November 10, the Maryland Department of Health (MDH) 
announced MD COVID Alert, the official COVID-19 Exposure 
Notifications System for Maryland, available at no cost. 
 

1. If you have an Android, download at https://bit.ly/
AndroidMDCOVIDAlert  
2. If you have an iPhone, opt-in to Exposure Notifications in your 
device Settings. 
3. Visit covidlink.maryland.gov/mdcovidalert/ for more 
information. 
Add your phone to stop the spread. Fight COVID-19. 
 

Utility shutoffs are beginning – you have rights and need to 
take action now! 
The Maryland Public Service Commission (PSC) prohibition on 
residential utility service shutoffs of WSSC, Washington Gas, 
Pepco, and landlines ended on November 15, 2020.** 
 

PLEASE DO NOT DELAY!  Reach out for assistance NOW 
to avoid utility shutoffs! 

 Residential customers in arrears have 45 days from receipt of 
a notice to work out a payment plan with their utility or to 
apply for energy assistance programs.  

 Customers who take either action will not have service 
disconnected.  

 Utilities must offer a minimum payment plan of 12 months 
(or 24 months for those customers receiving energy 
assistance from the Office of Home Energy Programs).  

 Utilities cannot require a down payment or deposit as a 
condition of beginning a payment plan for any residential 
customer, including both current and new customers.  

 

Programs are available to assist with bill payment, and those 
who are facing termination have certain rights. Customers 
behind on their bills and facing a shutoff should first contact their 
utility to ask about extended payment plans, budget billing, or 
other measures to avoid service termination. If all of this is 
confusing and you need help, please call or email me, and I will 
assist in connecting you. 
 

**Mobile phone, internet, and VOIP are not protected from 
termination (shutoff); however, if you have a student in 
PGCPS, WiFi assistance continues to be available!  PGCPS is 
covering the cost of the Comcast Internet Essentials program, 
which provides affordable high-speed internet at home for 
families eligible for free and reduced-price meals (FARMS).  
Non-FARMS families may obtain a Verizon hotspot for home 
internet access. Please make a request through your school or by 
calling the PGCPS Distance Learning Hotline at 240-696-6229, 
Monday through Friday, from 9 AM to 5 PM. 
 

https://forms.gle/kvVWwE2a3wrtSoZv5
http://mncppcapps.org/planning/publications/BookDetail.cfm?item_id=377
http://mncppcapps.org/planning/publications/BookDetail.cfm?item_id=377
https://www.cheverly-md.gov/green-infrastructure-committee/pages/green-infrastructure-plan
https://www.cheverly-md.gov/green-infrastructure-committee/pages/green-infrastructure-plan
https://www.cheverly-md.gov/green-infrastructure-committee/pages/green-infrastructure-plan
https://drive.google.com/file/d/1MkyOmnfjmIY0q51BtGDvWSzQo580ujTe/view?usp=sharing
https://drive.google.com/file/d/1MkyOmnfjmIY0q51BtGDvWSzQo580ujTe/view?usp=sharing
https://drive.google.com/file/d/1MkyOmnfjmIY0q51BtGDvWSzQo580ujTe/view?usp=sharing


3 

TOWN OF CHEVERLY 
CHARTER AMENDMENT RESOLUTION R-06-20 

 

A RESOLUTION OF THE MAYOR AND TOWN 
COUNCIL OF THE TOWN OFCHEVERLY, 
MARYLAND, adopted pursuant to the authority of 
Article XI-E of the Constitution of Maryland and Title 
4, Subtitle 3 of the Local Government Article of the 
Annotated Code of Maryland (2013 Edition, as 
amended), to amend the Charter of the said Town, said 
Charter being a part of the public local laws of 
Maryland (1963 Edition, as amended), which Article 
contains in whole or in part the Charter of the Town 
of Cheverly, Maryland, whereby the Mayor and 
Town Council increase the number of the Board of 
Supervisors of Elections from Three (3) to Five (5), 
permit early voting, same day voter registration and 
voting, and mail-in voting. 
 
 

WINTER WEATHER REMINDERS 
 
 

TOWN CODE - Sec. 27-10—Parking 
A snow emergency shall exist whenever snow has 
accumulated on the streets to a depth of one (1) inch or 
more.   The provisions of this subsection shall be effective 
without any notification and shall remain in effect until the 
street is plowed; provided, however, that when snow shall 
accumulate to a depth of one inch or more after 11:00PM, 
the provisions of this subsection shall not be effective until 
7:00AM the day following and shall remain in effect until 
the street is plowed.   
 

PARKING RESTRICTIONS: During a snow 

emergency no person shall park any vehicle as follows: 

 On the cul-de-sac portion of any street,  
 On any courts,  
 On the even-numbered side of all streets,  

 (exception) On the odd-numbered side of 59th Avenue, 
and one block of Inwood Street between Cheverly 
Avenue & Belleview Avenue. 

 

NOTE: The snow emergency parking restrictions do not 
override existing no-parking zones or apply to streets 
where enforcement would disallow all parking because of a 
no-parking zone, or to streets with any barrier or strip 
dividing lanes of traffic. 
 

PRIORITIES:  The snow removal operations work under 
the following priorities: 1.) Cheverly Avenue 2.) principal 
connecting streets: Forest Road, Crest Avenue, Valleyway, 
Greenleaf Road, 62nd Avenue, State Street, Schuster 
Drive; 3.) all other streets. 
 

TOWN CODE Sec. 18-4.1—SIDEWALKS Whenever 
snow accumulates to a depth of one inch or more, it is the 
duty of each occupant to clear the snow from the sidewalk 
adjacent to that property, within 12 hours after the snow 
ceases, (unless at night, in which case it shall be removed 
within 12 hours after sunrise).  Snow and ice removed from 
sidewalks shall NOT be deposited on streets or other 
sidewalks.   
 

When ice forms on sidewalks, occupant shall place sand, 
ashes or other such material on sidewalks within 6 hours, 
(unless at night, in which case it can be spread by noon of 
the next day).  
 

Icy spots on public property can be reported to Public 
Works at 301-773-2666.  

In an effort to keep our Town connected during this pandemic we are including 
upcoming events in this Newsletter.  Please note we may need to cancel these 
events due to ongoing changes and updates with COVID -19.    

To w n  O ff i c e s  w i l l  b e  C LO S E D  
Fr i d a y,  J a n u a r y  1 ,  2 0 2 1  &  
M o n d a y,  J a n u a r y  1 8 ,  2 0 2 1  

 THE TOWN:  NEWS & ANNOUNCEMENTS 
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 THE TOWN:  NEWS & ANNOUNCEMENTS 
GET ALERTED! 

 

Would you like to receive Town updates in 
real time?  If so, subscribe on the Town 
website to receive an email sent directly to 
you when News and Announcements are 
posted.   
 

Signing up is easy. Simply visit cheverly-
md.gov.  Go to the brown banner where you 
see Home, Public Safety, Public Works, Ad-
ministration, Board of Commission, and Sub-
scribe. Click “Subscribe…”  and fill in the 
necessary  information.  
 

Meeting Agendas are updated on the web-
site:  www.cheverly-md.gov and virtual 
meeting information will be posted online in 
News & Announcements.  If you have ques-
tions, please call the Town Hall.   
   

Town Meeting broadcast LIVE on Cable 71 & Fios 
35.  Re-broadcast every day at 12:00 noon, 6:00 pm 
and 10:00 pm.   
 Votes are unanimous unless otherwise noted 
CM= Council Member  

 

ACTIONS TAKEN 
TOWN MEETING 

Town Meeting  - December 10 
 

 Approval of Minutes (November 12, 2020): CM 
Watson, seconded by CM Bryner. Approved unan-
imously. 

 

 Motion to Move Forward with Recommenda-
tion to Put Down New Stop Lines at the Inter-
section of Crest Avenue and Lockwood Road 
and the Speed Trailer Placement on Lockwood 
Road with the Condition to Revisit the Speed-
ing and Pedestrian Traffic along this Stretch in 
the Summer Months: CM Radloff, seconded CM 
Watson. Approved unanimously. 

 
 Motion to Move Forward with the Three Rec-

ommendations of the Cheverly Green Infra-
structure: CM Watson, seconded by CM Radloff. 

 

 CM Watson rephrased the original motion. Mo-
tion to direct the Mayor and Town Administra-
tor to Convey to MDE Our Non-Opposition to 
the Granting of the Permit with the Three Rec-
ommendations Outlined Earlier: The Site Visit, 
The Referral of the Application to DNR and the 

Notification to Cheverly of Inspection Reports. 
CM Radloff maintains the second. Opposed by 
CM Bryner, CM Garcia, CM Fry, and CM 
Munyeneh. 

 

 Motion to Support the Third Recommend of 
the Cheverly Green Infrastructure which is 
that the Town of Cheverly Receive Periodic No-
tifications from MDE from the Developer: CM 
Munyeneh, seconded by CM Bryner.  

 

 CM Munyeneh clarified motion. Motion to Ac-
cept the Recommendation of the Cheverly 
Green Infrastructure, That is Recommendation 
Number Three and Make No Reference to the 
Comment Period: CM Munyeneh, seconded by 
CM Bryner. In favor, CM Garcia and CM Fry. Op-
posed by CM Watson. Abstained CM Radloff. 

 

 Motion to Cheverly Council to Adopt the Reso-
lution in Support of Black Lives: CM 
Munyeneh, seconded by CM Garcia. Approved 
unanimously. 

 

 

Soliciting in the Town of Cheverly is prohibited 
without a Town permit.  Hand delivered advertise-
ment is not considered a solicitation. If an unper-
mitted solicitor is in your neighborhood or you 
need a Town soliciting permit contact Code Com-
pliance at 240-770-7647.  During the COVID-19 
pandemic you may call Town Hall if you are una-
ble to reach someone in Code Compliance.   
 
 
 

Residential Business License Program has 
been suspended for Fiscal Year 2021 (July1 
2020- June 30, 2021).  We anticipate re-
launching the program for FY22.  Watch 
this space for more information to come in 
the Spring of 2021. 

Report Street Light Problems to Pepco 
 

If you are having any problems with street lights, they are 

out, blinking on and off, etc., you can contact Pepco direct-

ly.  Go to www.pepco.com, go to Outages, and click on 

Report a Street Light Outage.  Then you will be asked for 

either the address or pole number.  It will then come to a 

map showing the street lights in the area, 

click on the street light you wish to report, 

and lastly they will ask you for some infor-

mation about the light and your contact in-

formation.     Or Scan  >>>>>>>>>>>> 

http://www.pepco.com
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Town Hall 301.773.8360 Monday - Friday, 9 AM - 5 PM 

Police Department     

Emergency 911   

Non-Emergency 301.352.1200   

Administrative Office 301.341.1055 
Monday – Friday, 9AM - 5 PM 
Saturdays, 8 AM - 4 PM 

Public Works 301.773.2666 Monday - Friday, 7:30 AM - 4 PM 

COVID-19) Updates are ONGOING  
 

How to get current information 
Visit the town of Cheverly website (www.cheverly.gov ) for more resources and information regarding 
COVID-19.  Also please sign up for the News and Announcements emails.  
 

We are also sharing information via Facebook: https://www.facebook.com/Town-of-Cheverly-MD-
100731471406679.  To receive our CodeRed notification, subscribe at  https://public.coderedweb.com/CNE/
en-US/BF05350699FE.  As always you can contact each department by the phone numbers listed below. 
 

We ask that Town residents be patient regarding these matters and during these unprecedented times while the 
Town continues to strive to provide the essential function of services for our community. 
 

Thank you for your help and cooperation during this social distancing time. Guidance and recommendations 
are changing rapidly. We will provide updates as they are provided from state and local health officials. If you 
need to contact the departments, please see hours of operation and phone numbers below. 
 

Please know, closing the building does not mean closing the Town. Town Staff look forward to serving you! 

Town Hall 
Open 
No public access 

Please call respective Town offices to 
conduct essential business. 

Town Parks & Trails Open  
Practice Social Distancing of at least 6 
feet.   

Town Owned Playground Equip-
ment 

Open 
Play at Your Own Risk and Practice Social 
Distancing of at least 6 feet.  

 
Police Department 

Open 
No public access 

 

Public Works 
Open 
No public access 

 

Meeting Rooms No public access Meeting rooms at Town Hall are closed. 

Trash and other Public Works Col-
lection 

Modified scheduled  

SAFETY REMINDER:  
We ask residents to remember that your 
neighbors who walk to Metro, or children 
walking to school, and the 
hard working Mail Carriers 
are exposed to dangerous 
conditions when sidewalks 
are not cleared in a timely 
manner.  Failure to comply 
with Town Code could re-

TOWN CODE Sec. 18-4.1—SIDEWALKS Whenever snow accumulates 
to a depth of one inch or more, it is the duty of each occupant to clear the snow 
from the sidewalk adjacent to that property, within 12 hours after the snow 
ceases, (unless at night, in which case it shall be removed within 12 hours after 
sunrise).  Snow and ice removed from sidewalks shall NOT be deposited on 
streets or other sidewalks.   
When ice forms on sidewalks, occupant shall place sand, ashes or other such 
material on sidewalks within 6 hours, (unless at night, in which case it can be 
spread by noon of the next day).  
 

 Icy spots on public property can be reported to Public Works at 301-773-2666.  

http://www.cheverly.gov
https://www.facebook.com/Town-of-Cheverly-MD-100731471406679
https://www.facebook.com/Town-of-Cheverly-MD-100731471406679
https://public.coderedweb.com/CNE/en-US/BF05350699FE
https://public.coderedweb.com/CNE/en-US/BF05350699FE


2020-2021 LEAF  
VACUUM SCHEDULE 

 

January 5 
59th Avenue   2410-2421 
59th Place   2400-2433 
Valleyway   2400-2800 
 

January 7 
Laurel Avenue  2800-3141 
Kilmer St.   6100-6220 
62nd Place One Way Alley 
Landover Rd. 6101-6205 (odd) 
 

END OF 1
ST

 COMPLETE 
CYCLE OF TOWN 

 

January 8 
Monroe St.   6200-6202 
Laurel Ave.   3301-3407 
Lombard Ave.  6100-6205 
Montrose Road  6103-6136 
 

January 12  
63rd Avenue   2800-3010 
63rd Place   2800-2825 
Inwood St.   6300-6407 
Inwood St.   6100-6215 
64th Avenue   2800-2825 
 

January 14 
Cheverly Ave.  2200-2720 
Arbor St.   6100-6121 
Parkway          2400-2600 (even) 
Parkway Pl.   2701-2711 
Cheverly Circle  #1-#27 
Cheverly Circle  6101-6105 

 

January 15 
Parkway       2405-2601 (odd) 
Wayne Pl.   2500-2541 
Cheverly Park Dr.  6200-6232 
Wayne Court   6200-6204 
Parkway   2203-2309 
Crestlawn Ave.  2300-2311 
 

January 22 
Belleview Ave.  2701-2719 
Forest Rd.     5901-6015 (odd) 
Lake Ave.   2700-2715 
Lake Ave.   2300-2510 
 

January 26 
Jutewood Ave.  1607 
Reed St.       6000-6012 (even) 
State St.   6000-6204 
61st Ave.   1700-1817 
62nd Ave.   1700-1815 
64th Ave.   1800-1816 

 

January 28 
63rd Avenue   3100-3142  
Joslyn Pl.   6300-6331 
63rd Pl.   3102-3127 
Cheverly Hills Ct.  3200-3220 
Jason St.   6301-6325 
 

January 29 
Cheverly Oaks Ct.  2900-2923 
Hillside Ave.   2800-3132 
Oakton Way   6400-6403 
Oak Forest Ct.  6500-6508 
Cedar St.   6500-6514 
Woodway Place  2800-2909 
64th Ave.   2900-2907 
 

February 2 
Hillside   3205-3211 
Maureen Ct.   6500-6509 
Oak St.   6501-6509 
Oak St.     6600-6604 (even) 
Oak St.     6601-6609 (odd) 
64th Ave.      3315,3321,3323 
 

February 4 
Forest Road  6405-6459 
Forest Road         6200-6212 (even) 
Forest Rd.  6101-6219 (odd) 
Parkway 2805-3131  
 

February 5 
Belleview Ave. 2804-2815 
Belleview Ave. 3001-3500 
Medical Terrace 5901-5905 
Cheverly Ave.     2800-3510 (even) 
Cheverly Ave.  2801-3411 (odd) 
 

February 9 
Forest Rd.            5900-6010 (even) 
Greenleaf Rd.      5700-5812 (even) 
Greenleaf Ct. 
Hawthorne St. 6000-6025 
Inwood St. 6006-6031 
 

February 11 
Inwood St. 5600-5615 
Jason St. 600-5716 
Lockwood Rd. 5600-5907 
Kilmer St. 6000-6021 
Lake Ave.  3001-3122 
 

February 12 
Landover Rd. 5611-6005 (odd) 
Monroe St. 5625-5627 (odd) 
Monroe St. 5702-5714 
Newton St.           5518-5614 (even) 
Newton St. 5700-5809 
Quincy St. 5543-5545 (odd) 

57th Ave.    3501-3507 (odd) 
58th Pl.  3600-3605 
 

February 18 
57th Ave.  2500-2607 
Carlyle St.  5703-5835 
Crest Ave.  2500-2824 
Dewey St.  5800-5841 
Crest Ave.  3000-3215 
Tremont Ave.  2900-3307 
 

February 19 
Euclid St.  5700-5735 
Forest Rd.  5700-5721 
Greenleaf Road  5601-5625 
Greenleaf Road 5701-5809 (odd) 
Hawthorne St.  5600-5622 
56th Pl.  2902-2907 
 

February 23  
Benton Rd.    900-5901 
Belleview Ave. 2300-2358  (even) 
Belleview Ave. 2301-2351   (odd) 
Euclid St.  5901-6012 
 

February 25 
59th Avenue  2410-2421 
59th Place  2400-2433 
Valleyway  2400-2800 
 

February 26 
Laurel Avenue  2800-3141 
Kilmer St.  6100-6220 
62nd Place One Way Alley 

Landover Rd. 6101-6205 (odd) 
 

END OF 2
ND 

COMPETE CYCLE 
OF TOWN 

March 2 -March 12 
Entire Town 
 

No Vacuum Collections on 
Mondays, Wednesdays and Town 
Holidays. 
 

Please do not block sidewalks or 
the streets with your leaves.  Also, 
it is important that stones, branches 
and other hard materials are not 
mixed in with the leaves. 
 

If delayed due to equipment 
failures, inclement weather, or 
other schedule changes, weekly 
updates will be provided on the 
Town’s website under News and 
Announcements. 
 

Please note that the schedule is in 
reverse order from previous years. 

 PUBLIC WORKS 
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 Holiday Trash Schedule Through February 28, 2021  
 

New Year's Day - Friday, January 1, 2021 - Offices Closed and no services.   
Martin Luther King Jr. Day - Monday, January 18, 2021 - Offices Closed and no Trash 
and Yard Waste Pick Up.  Town Wide Trash (East and West Sides) and Yard Waste Pick 
Up will be on Tuesday January 19, 2021.    
President’s Day - Monday, February 15, 2021 - Offices Closed and no Trash and Yard 
Waste Pick Up.  Town Wide Trash (East and West Sides) and Yard Waste Pick Up will be 
on Tuesday, February 16, 2021. 

RECYCLING  & TRASH  TOTALS 
November 2020 
 

Curbside Recycling          45.41TNS  ($27 per ton) 
Yard Waste                        57.60TNS ($25 per ton) 
Refuse                               128.34TNS ($59 per ton) 

  

Recycling + Yardwaste    = 103.01    =    44.53 % Percentage  
Total Tonnage                   231.35        diverted from landfill  
 

Total Landfill Tipping Fee Savings for Diverted Materials = $3,411.42. 
14 Appliances 
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 PUBLIC WORKS 
TEMPORARY TRASH SCHEDULE  

Until Further Notice: 

Monday Tuesday Wednesday 2nd and 4th Thursday  
of the Month unless noted 
in the Holiday Schedule  

Friday 

Trash Collection–  
East Side 
 

Yard Waste– 
Town-Wide 

Trash Collection– 
West Side 

Recycling  
Collection– 
Town-Wide 

Town-Wide 
 Bulk Trash 
 3 items or less 

 

Appliances-Charge $20 for First 
+ $10 for each additional 

No Services 
  

Please have your Regular Trash, Bulk Trash, Yard Waste and Recycling at the curb before 7AM.  If you have any questions 
call Public Works, 301-773-2666.  
 

If you need to dispose of more items or for an updated list of accepted bulk items, dates, times, and locations for Bulk Trash 
Drop offs please contact Prince George's County at https:// princegeorgescountymd.gov/590/Bulky-Trash-Collection. The 
Public Works Services may change due to the Covid-19 Pandemic Note that Public Works Services may change due to the 
Covid-19 Pandemic Note that Public Works Services may change due to the Covid-19 Pandemic  
 

 
 

 
 

 
One team, One mission, Team Cheverly!  
 
 

Message from the Chief 
Jarod J. Towers 

  (policechief@cheverly-md.gov) 

A Message from Chief Towers  
 
 

COVID-19 Scams as Vaccines are Distributed 
The coronavirus vaccine is now available in the U.S. and as wearily long for a path back to normal life, 
criminals are waiting, too, ready to use that desperation to their advantage. Homeland Security investigators 
are working with dozens of drug companies to identify scams. Over the last year, law enforcement has seen 
plenty of scams ranging from phony personal protective equipment, false cures and extortion schemes. With 
the Vaccine now available, it is important that we are aware of the potential scams that come with it. Keep 
an eye out for scam calls, text messages, and solicitors offering you quick or easy access to the vaccine. 
Please do not purchase any kind of coronavirus vaccine or treatment on the internet or from any online 
pharmacy.  
 

Use of Force Policy 
The draft Use of Force Policy is now available on our website at CheverlyPolice.org, Cheverly Police De-
partment’s Facebook page, and has been disseminated via News and Announcements. Our consultant, Ms. 
Ganesha Martin has diligently worked to draft and stage a new Use of Force Policy. She will host a  com-
munity discussion sometime in late January or early February. Please keep an eye out for an update as the 
time comes. We will update you on our website, Facebook, and via News and Announcements on the date  

TELEPHONE NUMBERS 
  Police Emergency      9-1-1 
  

   Police Non-Emergency      (301) 352-1200 
   

  Cheverly Police Headquarters     (301) 341-1055 
(7am – 7pm  Mon-Fri—Sat 8am - 4pm ) 

 

  Cheverly Photo Enforcement    (240) 770-7641 

mailto:policechief@cheverly-md.gov
https://townofcheverly-my.sharepoint.com/personal/jtowers_cheverlypolice_org/Documents/Desktop/Towers%20Desktop/News%20Letter/cheverlypolice.org
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One team, One mission, Team Cheverly!  
 
 

Message from the Chief 
Jarod J. Towers 

  (policechief@cheverly-md.gov) 

and time of that community discussion. Residents who wish to provide feedback on the policy may do so con-
fidentially by sending an email to Ganesha@meetmeinthemiddle.com. This is an extremely important policy 
that guides and restricts how our police department operates in Cheverly. We ask that residents please take the 
time to review the policy and provide Ms. Martin with feedback. One of the goals of our department is to en-
sure that its Use of Force Policy is indicative of Cheverly’s values while providing our officers the necessary 
framework to protect the community and themselves. 
 

CPD’s General Orders are on our website 
Anyone who is interested in viewing the department’s General Orders and Policy Manual can easily view 
them on our website at CheverlyPolice.org and clicking on “General Orders” and “Policy Manual” on the left-
hand side of the screen. Our General Orders are now broken out by chapter and key word searchable. Just to 
clarify, over the next year, maybe two, we will be working to replace all our current General Orders. As we 
do, new policies will become available in the Policy Manual and the old ones will be removed from “General 
Orders.” 
 

CPD Hiring  
The department continues to seek the right officers for the position of patrol supervisor. Residents who refer a 
candidate who receives a final offer of employment will receive a check for $500.00! 
 

Online Reporting 
In response to the COVID-19 pandemic, the department implemented an online reporting system for some 
non-emergency calls for service. These calls include auto tampering, destruction of property/property damage, 
lost property, theft from autos, and certain other thefts that don’t rise to the level of burglary. Residents are 
encouraged to utilize this system, in lieu of the non-emergency number,  for incidents that meet the require-
ments.  
 

The online portal can be found here: https://www.cheverly-md.gov/police-department/webforms/cheverly-
police-department-online-report-submittal    
 

Once completed, the reports can be obtained, by request, via reports@cheverlypolice.org.call from one of our 
officers to either gather further information, or to provide the respective case number. Once completed, the 
reports can be obtained, by request, via reports@cheverlypolice.org. 
 

Report Requests 
All reports can be requested, via email, at reports@cheverlypolice.org. When submitting your request, please 
include as much information as possible, that pertains to the report. In addition, for identification purposes, a 
photocopy of the requesting party’s ID will need to accompany the request. In response to the state of emer-
gency, all fees associated with report requests have been waived. 
 

Tips@cheverlypolice.org 
Tips@cheverlypolice.org is an email address that residents can use to send non-emergency tips or information 
to the department. Our investigators are constantly working to investigate criminal cases in which our resi-
dents have been victimized. If you have, or believe you have, information, photographs, or video that could 
assist the department, and you don’t want to call, please send us an email. If you see someone in immediate 
danger, or a crime being committed, dial 911. 
 

Cheverly’s Mass Notification System is here! CodeRED allows residents to receive emergency alerts via 
text, email, or phone call. Upon signing up for the service, users can create a Managed Account, which allows 
the user to create a username and password and control the following: 

1. Types of alerts received: 
a. Emergency Alerts (Mandatory) 
b. General Alerts (Optional) 
c. Weather Alerts (Optional, as provided by the National Weather Service) 

mailto:policechief@cheverly-md.gov
mailto:Ganesha@meetmeinthemiddle.com
https://www.cheverly-md.gov/police-department/pages/general-orders
https://www.cheverly-md.gov/police-department/webforms/cheverly-police-department-online-report-submittal
https://www.cheverly-md.gov/police-department/webforms/cheverly-police-department-online-report-submittal
mailto:reports@cheverlypolice.org
mailto:reports@cheverlypolice.org
mailto:reports@cheverlypolice.org
mailto:Tips@cheverlypolice.org


2. Method alerts are received: 
a. Via text message 
b. Via email 
c. Via phone call 
 

Users can also perform a Quick signup however, doing so would require the user to call CodeRED’s customer service line 
in order to make any changes to the account. 

 

Users are required to have either a residential or business address, within the Cheverly limits, in order to sign up for an ac-
count. The system supports multiple addresses, phone numbers, and emails.  
 

In order to start receiving alerts, residents can sign up using any of the following ways: 
 

By going to the Police Department’s website and clicking on  
 

By going to https://public.coderedweb.com/CNE/en-US/BF05350699FE 
 

By scanning the following QR code with your smart phone or tablet:  
 

Anyone who would like assistance signing up for alerts can call the department at  
301-341-1055, to schedule an appointment.  

 
 

 
 

 
One team, One mission, Team Cheverly!  
 
 

Message from the Chief 
Jarod J. Towers 

  (policechief@cheverly-md.gov) 
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Crime Report for November 2020 

*Note that all addresses are in Hundred Blocks 

11/1/2020 0359 Hrs Cheverly Ave @ Montrose Rd Assault (Simple) x2 

11/2/2020 0248 Hrs 6400 Landover Rd B&E (Commercial) 

11/3/2020 2300 Hrs 6000 Landover Rd Assault (Simple) 

11/4/2020 2000 Hrs 5800 Annapolis Rd Theft (Under $1000) 

11/4/2020 0000 Hrs 3000 Parkway Identity Theft 

11/5/2020 2230 Hrs 6500 Landover Rd Theft from Auto 

11/6/2020 2320 Hrs 6000 Kilmer St Assault (Aggravated) 

11/7/2020 0000 Hrs 5800 Annapolis Rd Theft (Under $1000) 

11/8/2020 1742 Hrs 6400 Landover Rd Assault (Domestic) 

11/9/2020 0348 Hrs 2400 Schuster Dr Theft from Auto 

11/10/2020 1440 Hrs 6500 Landover Rd Theft from Auto 

11/11/2020 0837 Hrs 6300 Landover Rd Trespassing 

11/11/2020 0700 Hrs 6500 Oak Forest Ct Auto Theft 

11/13/2020 2000 Hrs 6500 Landover Rd Vandalism 

11/14/2020 1240 Hrs 6500 Landover Rd Fraud 

11/15/2020 0145 Hrs 6500 Landover Rd Assault (Aggravated) 

11/15/2020 0700 Hrs 6400 Landover Rd Auto Theft 

11/15/2020 1700 Hrs 3100 Laurel Ave Theft from Auto 

11/16/2020 0658 Hrs 6400 Landover Rd Trespassing 

11/17/2020 1635 Hrs 6000 Arbor St Auto Theft 

11/17/2020 2300 Hrs 6300 Landover Rd Theft from Auto (Attempted) 

11/20/2020 1230 Hrs 6000 Arbor St Shoplifting 

11/21/2020 0008 Hrs 3100 Laurel Ave Trespassing 

11/24/2020 0509 Hrs 6400 Landover Rd B&E (Commercial) 
11/28/2020 0041 Hrs Columbia Park Rd @ Rt 50 Assault (Simple) x2 
11/30/2020 0835 Hrs 6500 Landover Rd Trespassing 
11/30/2020 2038 Hrs 6000 Arbor St Shoplifting 

https://public.coderedweb.com/CNE/en-US/BF05350699FE
mailto:policechief@cheverly-md.gov
https://public.coderedweb.com/CNE/en-US/BF05350699FE
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CHEVERLY DAY 
WATCH THIS SPACE 

CHEVERLY DAY 2021 PARADE 
 

The Cheverly Day Team is working on Cheverly Day 
2021 -- the 90th anniversary. That means it's a parade 
year. 
 

The parade is nothing without the creative people of 
Cheverly. Remember the synchronized lawnmowers? 
The Fairies? The clowns? The bands? The pompom 
teams?  
 

Let’s face it, we'll all be hunkered down this winter so 
get those creative juices flowing and start planning 
your parade entry. Since we don't know what will be 
happening on May 15, keep social distancing in mind. 
 

Girl Scouts, Boy Scouts, town organizations, sports 
teams. church groups and neighborhoods get a little 
crazy and help make the 90th anniversary one to re-
member.  
 

ST. AMBROSE SCHOOL  
St. Ambrose School is accepting applications for the 
2021-2022 SY. 
 

Check us out on our website at sascheverly.org. 
Follow us on Facebook, Instagram and Twit-
ter @stambrosebees 
 

Please join us for our virtual Open House on Sunday, 
January 31. 
 

Check our website for details or call the office at 301-
773-0223. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

The Cheverly Garden Club will be having a Zoom 
social meeting on Monday, January 18th at 7:00 pm. 
Details will be sent to Garden Club members. If you 
wish to join the meeting, e-mail your name and street 
address to CheverlyGardenClub@verizon.net 
 by January 16th. We hope to have a featured guest 
speaker for our February Zoom meeting scheduled for 
Monday, February 15th.  If you have a cut Christmas 
tree, remember to water it daily. Watering keeps the 

needles pliable and minimizes any fire danger. Poin-
settias do best when placed in indirect sunlight and 
away from drafts. Water lightly when the top of the 
soil is dry. Remove any foil covering so water can 
drain after watering. With any luck your poinsettia 
should last about two months. 
 

The Cheverly Garden Club’s Life-Long Learning 
Grant is still taking applications. If you are interested 
in gardening, flowers, environmental issues, pro-
grams, and workshops to further your education, ap-
ply for one of our Lifelong Learning Grants. The max-
imum award is $500. You can apply if you are 18 
years old or older, reside in Cheverly or are a full-time 
employee of the Town. Grant applications are availa-
ble by email. December 15th is the annual deadline 
for applications. For further information, please email 
Kay Holloway at kay_holloway@hotmail.com.  
 

Stay healthy, stay hydrated, and enjoy the Holidays! 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 

Cheverly Fitness Bootcamp is your free community 
fitness resource! We are community-led, gathering 
together to do bodyweight and light weight workouts, 
each at their own pace. Since COVID-19, 
we have been meeting online via zoom 
and occasionally outdoors on Saturday 
mornings. If you would like to receive in-
formation and be notified when we resume, contact us 
via email at our google group: cheverly-fitness-
bootcamp@googlegroups.com or our Facebook group 
called Cheverly Bootcamp.   

 
 

CHEVERLY PARENT  
RESOURCE CENTER (CPRC) 

 

Happy New Year Cheverly Neighbors!  
 

CPRC would like to say THANK YOU to everyone 
who participated in our ornament decorating activity.  

 

The tree was extra special this year with all the art 
from our littlest neighbors on display.  

 

It was comforting to find a way to feel connected, 
while staying safe this holiday season.  

 

The board is eager to create opportunities for commu-
nity building & connection in the new year! 

 

In addition to the CPRC email list, follow us on 
social media to stay informed and connected! 

Instagram: @CheverlyParentResourceCenter  
Facebook Page: "CPRC" 
Facebook Group: "CPRC Community Group” (*NEW*) 

Website: CheverlyParent.org 
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RECREATIONAL COUNCIL  
 

On behalf of the Recreational Council we hope eve-
ryone had a happy holiday.  We will be up and run-
ning with our programs when it is safe to gather and 
our Town reopens.    

 

Continue to Stay Healthy  
and Wear Your Mask 

Community Bulletin Board 

http://sascheverly.org
mailto:CheverlyGardenClub@verizon.net
mailto:cheverly-fitness-bootcamp@googlegroups.com
mailto:cheverly-fitness-bootcamp@googlegroups.com


 

Also, BABY MEALS ARE BACK!  
If you have recently had, or are due to have a baby 
and would like to receive meals, please email us 
at cprcbabymeal@gmail.com. To become a member 
email cprcmembership@gmail.com.  For all other 
questions and communication, please contact us at 
cprcpresident@gmail.com!  
 
 
 

EMERGENCY RESPONSE TEAM (CERT)  
 

Thank you to everyone who participated in the 
Holiday Food Drives, Food Distributions, and 
Cheverly Angel Tree. Big thanks to Councilmember 
Amy Fry for her leadership and coordination with 
CERT. Please feel free to contact us at 
CheverlyCERT19@gmail.com or Chvcert@gmail.com 
if you have any questions.  
 

In the event of a winter storm and Emergency 
Sheltering is activated here in town, the message will 
go out on the Town's News & Announcements via 
email listserv. CERT is collaborating with the 
American Legion Post 108 and Cheverly's Troop 0257 
and Pack 0257 members to safely assist the 
community in the event of an emergency.  
 

HOW TO STAY SAFE WHEN A WINTER 
STORM THREATENS: 
Prepare NOW 
 
 Know your area’s risk for winter storms. Extreme 

winter weather can leave communities without 
utilities or other services for long periods of time. 

 Prepare your home to keep out the cold with 
insulation, caulking and weather stripping. Learn 
how to keep pipes from freezing. Install and test 
smoke alarms and carbon monoxide detectors with 
battery backups. 

 Pay attention to weather reports and warnings of 
freezing weather and winter storms. 

 Gather supplies in case you need to stay home for 
several days without power. Keep in mind each 
person’s specific needs, including medication. 

 Remember the needs of your pets. Have extra 
batteries for radios and flashlights.  If you are able 
to, set aside items like soap, hand sanitizer that 
contains at least 60 percent alcohol, disinfecting 
wipes, and general household cleaning supplies 
that you can use to disinfect surfaces you touch 
regularly.  

 Create an emergency kit for your car. Include 
jumper cables, sand, a flashlight, warm clothes, 
blankets, bottled water and non-perishable snacks. 
Keep a full tank of gas. 

Cheverly Community Forum for 
Accountability and Action (the Forum)  

 

The Cheverly Community Forum for Accountability 
and Action (the Forum) launches on Friday, February 
19, 2021! A new Town organization created by 
Cheverly neighbors to advance inclusion, equity, and 
justice, the Forum cultivates relationships, builds 
bridges, and provides platforms to involve those 
whose stories and perspectives are too often unheard, 
disregarded, or otherwise crucially missing from 
public discussion and decision. The Forum is open to 
all, and seeks out and listens to the concerns and ideas 
of people and organizations aiming to rectify and 
improve community life and local government.  
Accordingly, the Forum raises those voices, nurtures 
understanding, builds consensus around community 
priorities, and champions efforts to put them into 
effect. Forum events are open to the entire 
community. 
 

Our core group of residents came together in July and 
has been collaborating since then on formation, plans, 
and strategies. We are excited to announce our initial 
series, From Exclusion To Inclusion: Building the 
Beloved Community, comprising three monthly two-
part activities, each a Friday evening information 
session, with a speaker and Q&A, followed by a 
Saturday morning story circle session. The first will 
be held on February 19 and 20, 2021 (and of course 
all activities will be virtual until circumstances allow 
safe in-person gathering). Look for additional details 
in the next Town newsletter, or if you are interested in 
learning about  joining the Forum’s efforts, please 
reach out to Daphne Felten-Green at: 
dfeltengreen@gmail.com.  Please stay tuned and 
consider joining us as we develop this exciting 
speaker and activity series designed to build trust 
across our divides and discern community 
priorities for further action!  To learn more about 
our efforts, feel free to join us at a virtual Meet and 
Greet on January 8, 2021.  Reach out to Daphne or 
Tammie Nelson at: tammienelson@gmail.com to find 
out the time and connection details.  
 
 

CHEVERLY'S BOY SCOUT TROOP 257  
 
 

Join Troop 257! Cheverly's Boy Scout Troop 257 
offers a safe, socially-distanced way for teens to get 
outdoors, challenge themselves and learn about 
service to their communities. We’re actively planning 
for fun and service within all health guidelines.  
Interested? Contact Caroline Jarboe via text at 301-
404-9693 or caroline_jarboe@yahoo.com. 
 

Community Bulletin Board 
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CHEVERLY VILLAGE  
 
 

How can I get Mom to...? How 
can I convince my brother to...? 
 

In their mediation practice, Car-
olyn Miller Parr and Sig Cohen 

found that many older adults postpone having “the 
conversation” about their wills, plans, and wishes, be-
cause they fear losing their independence and the free-
dom to change their minds. In turn, their adult chil-
dren don’t push the issue because they’re afraid to up-
set their parents or to seem greedy.   
 

In an online presentation hosted by Cheverly Village 
on January 28, Parr and Cohen, authors of Love’s 
Way: Living Peacefully as Your Parents Age, will help 
you discover what you need to know as responsible 
and responsive family members facing your parents’ 
or your own aging.  Using true stories, our speakers 
will offer hope and practical tips for changing family 
dynamics with wisdom and compassion. “We want to 
prevent families from making mistakes that can frac-
ture relations among siblings and between them and 
their parents,” says Cohen.  
 

We invite you to start your family’s new year with 
courage and love. Mark your calendars for 5:00 to 
7:00 pm on January 28. Register and obtain details at 
www.cheverlyvillage.org, “Events List,” and share the 
link with your family members.  Clareen Heikal and 
Howard Branch, who read Love’s Way for the Vil-
lage’s Program & Events Team, heartily recommend 
reading the book (168 pages).  The book is available 
from Hendrickson Publishers as well as Amazon and 
other sellers.  
 

Cheverly Village is busy planning additional pro-
grams—both educational and just for fun—for early 
2021, and we will continue to bring you a rich variety 
of online events from other Washington-area Villages, 
cultural institutions, and libraries. These are open to 
everyone, so keep checking our website! 
 

To find out how to be a member, a volunteer, or a sup-
porter of Cheverly Village, reach us at 
www.cheverlyvillage.org, 240-770-1033, or vil-
lage@cheverlyvillage.org. 

--Diane La Voy, Vice President 
 
 

THE WOMAN’S CLUB 
Happy New Years!  

May peace of heart fill all your days. 
May serenities grace your soul. 

May tranquil moments bless your life 
And keep your spirit whole. 

This past year has been unusually challenging for 
our nation and, therefore, for our Woman’s Club. At 
the same time, our Club continues to step up and 
move forward towards positive outcomes.  
  

This year we celebrated our 101st birthday, enjoyed 
supporting each other almost weekly by phone con-
ference calls, encouraged a small group of new 
women to join our team, and expanded our social 
media presence.  
  

This year we are looking forward to further helping 
our nation heal from the heavy political divide we 
are currently experiencing. One way we can help is 
to visualize the outcomes most of us want. So, take 
a few minutes as often as you can to visualize an 
American citizenry committed to healing into a co-
hesive unit. The type of energy we send out to the 
universe is the type of energy we get back. 
  

Visualize everyone feeling, thinking, speaking, and 
doing from our highest selves that which is in the 
best interests of us all; that which puts positive en-
ergy in the world. We do not have to always agree 
on issues. We must care about, love, be kind and 
compassionate to others. 
  

Join us this year. Every one of us is put in this 
world to contribute and make a difference to the 
world in our own unique way. Start off the new year 
right by making a resolution to get involved in the 
community.  Stay positive. Realize your influence – 
volunteer your skillset to help a non-profit. Be a 
role model. 
   

An individual membership is $25 a year and a fami-
ly membership is $35. You can bring or mail your 
dues to Joyce Lang, 6424 Forest Rd. (773-2211) or 
Robin McClain, 6007 State St. (773-1367). Call us 
and we will pick it up!  
 

Join one of our Meetings 
 

Regular Monthly Meeting – 2nd Monday, January 11th 
at 7 p.m. 
 

Wednesday Support Meetings – January 6th, 20th and 
27th at 9:30 a.m.   
 

Dial-in number (US): (425) 436-6320 
Access code: 796406# 
 

Email us at the cheverlywomen@gmail.com for more 
information on membership.  
 

"Peace can become a lens through which you see the 
world. Be it. Live it. Radiate it out. Peace is an inside 
job."      —Wayne Dyer  
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CHEVERLY GREEN  
 

INFRASTRUCTURE COMMITTEE 
 

Cheverly Green Infrastructure Committee 
January Monthly Meeting 

Date: Monday, January 4, 2021 
 

7:30-9:30 p.m., Large Conference Room, Cheverly 
Community Center, 6401 Forest Road, Cheverly 
Or virtually via Zoom, watch for announcements on the 
Cheverly town website. 
 

Monthly meeting to report progress on Cheverly 
greening efforts and plan next steps and new 
initiatives. In implementing the Cheverly Green 
Infrastructure Plan, your Cheverly Green 
Infrastructure Committee is working on projects in 
education, planning, and research. 
 

All are welcome to join us! Contact 
sheila.salo@gmail.com for a copy of the meeting 
agenda. 
 

The Air We Breathe - Air Quality Monitoring 
Workshop 

During 2020 Cheverly teamed with Univ. of 

Maryland’s Community, Engagement, Environmental 

Justice, and Health Lab (see www.ceejhlab.org) to 

develop an Air Quality Monitoring (AQM) project led 

by Dr. Sacoby Wilson and PhD student Jan-Michael 

Archer. Purple Air sensors are now monitoring 

particulate matter air pollution levels at Town Center, 

the Cheverly Pool and Boyd Park. The monitors 

stream data to a map at www.greencheverly.org. In 

January the AQM network will be expanded to 

include several places where people congregate and 

more host homes with proximity to industrial zones 

and major roadways surrounding Cheverly. Training 

will be offered in a January virtual workshop. If you 

would like to host a Purple Air sensor and learn about 

air quality and your health, please contact the 

Cheverly Green Infrastructure Committee 

(karen.moe@earthlink.net).  
 

POLICE CHIEFS ADVISORY BOARD 
 

PCAB Policy Committee: Chief Towers has 
responded to our Body Worn Camera policy 
recommendations and his response will be shared on 
our Facebook page. The policy committee is 
developing recommendations to submit to Chief 
Towers regarding our Stop & Frisk policy and are 
sharing updates on our Facebook page.  If you'd like 
to join this working group please email us. 
 

PCAB's Youth Committee is still finalizing details for 
the upcoming Verzuz event, and we hope to have a 
date set very soon. In the meantime, we are also 
starting to brainstorm additional events or activities 
that can be held virtually. If you have any suggestions 
or would like to collaborate with us, please 
email CheverlyPCAB@gmail.com. We look forward 
to hearing from you! 
 

There's still time to apply for the PCAB Doorbell 
Camera Rebate Program: 
To apply for a rebate, the following steps must be 
completed:       
1. Purchase and install the camera(s). 
2. Complete the Private Security Camera Rebate 
Program Application: https://forms.gle/
oZXKkNF13LfYdSSr6   
3. Submit this application. 
4. Sign up for a Home Security Survey 
Submissions are kept confidential, all information is 
required. 
El formulario se puede enviar en español a pedido 
enviando un correo 
electrónico cheverlypcab@gmail.com 

 

PCAB VOC & Monthly Meeting 
Time: Jan 12, 2021 7pm PM Eastern Time (US and 
Canada) 
Use the same link for both meetings.  
https://us02web.zoom.us/j/85357818555?
pwd=WjdOTmU3dlBBYWV0dUdhN3hCQ3JYZz09 
Meeting ID: 853 5781 8555 
Passcode: 334800 
One tap mobile 
+13017158592,,85357818555#,,,,,,0#,,334800# US 
(Washington D.C) 
+19292056099,,85357818555#,,,,,,0#,,334800# US  
(New York) 

http://www.ceejhlab.org
http://www.greencheverly.org
mailto:karen.moe@earthlink.net
mailto:CheverlyPCAB@gmail.com
https://forms.gle/oZXKkNF13LfYdSSr6
https://forms.gle/oZXKkNF13LfYdSSr6
mailto:cheverlypcab@gmail.com
https://us02web.zoom.us/j/85357818555?pwd=WjdOTmU3dlBBYWV0dUdhN3hCQ3JYZz09
https://us02web.zoom.us/j/85357818555?pwd=WjdOTmU3dlBBYWV0dUdhN3hCQ3JYZz09


CHEVERLY WEBSITE   www.cheverly-md.gov 
 
You can easily contact the Mayor & Council through their 
town email accounts. There are also links at the Mayor & 
Council pages of the website. 

Mayor@cheverly-md.gov 
CMWard1@cheverly-md.gov 
CMWard2@cheverly-md.gov 
CMWard3@cheverly-md.gov 
CMWard4@cheverly-md.gov 
CMWard5@cheverly-md.gov 
CMWard6@cheverly-md.gov 
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The Town of Cheverly does not discriminate on the basis of race, color, religion, national origin, sex, disability, or sexual orientation..  
If you are a person with a disability (vision,hearing,or speech impairment) & wish to participate in Town activities or programs, 
please contact the Town Office at 301-773-8360, or the Maryland Relay System at   1-800-735-2258. 

Meetings & Events 

GOVERNMENT EVENT SCHEDULE 
 

Thurs Jan 14, 2020 8:00 p.m.  Town Meeting 
Thurs Jan 28, 2020 8:00 p.m. Worksession 
 

Thurs Feb 11, 2020 8:00 p.m.  Town Meeting 
Thurs Feb 25, 2020 8:00 p.m. Worksession 
 

COMMUNITY EVENT SCHEDULE 
 

 

 Friday, January 1st  Happy New Year 
 Town Office and Public Works Closed  

 Monday, January 4th  Green Infrastructure  
 7:30 pm.  - 9:30 p.m. Virtual Meeting 

 Tuesday, January 5th  Planning Board meetings  
 7:30 p.m.  

 Friday, January 8th  FORUM 
    Virtual Meet and Greet 

 Monday, January 11th   Woman’s Club  
 7:00 p.m.   Monthly Meeting 

 Tuesday, January 12th  Police Chiefs Advisory Board 
 7:00 p.m.   Virtual Meeting 

 Monday, January 18th  Garden Club 
 7:00 p.m.   Zoom Social Meeting 

 Monday, January 18th  Dr. Martin Luther King  
 Town Office and Public Works Closed   

 Thursday, January 28th Cheverly Village 
 5:00 p.m. - 7:00 p.m. Virtual Presentation 

 Sunday, January 31st  St. Ambrose School 
    Virtual Open House  
 

 

Mayor:  Laila Riazi     202-258-6167 
Ward 1:  Eric Radloff    703-505-8802 
Ward 2:  Micah Watson    240-603-9366 
Ward 3:  Nicole Bryner    301-892-6384 
Ward 4:  Kayce Simmons Munyeneh 240-478-4077 
Ward 5:  Jenny Garcia   240-604-1081 
Ward 6:  Amy Fry    301-678-3796 

 
Town Administrator: Dylan Galloway 301-773-8360 
Public Works Director: Steve Brayman 301-773-2666 

   Police Chief:           Jarod Towers    301-341-1055 
 

Town Offices Hours                                   M-F, 9AM-5PM 
Town Hall    301-773-8360 
Police Headquarters Hours    M-F, 7AM-7PM Sat, 8AM-4PM 
Police Headquarters    301-341-1055 
Code Compliance      240-770-7647 
Photo Enforcement   240-770-7641 
Public Works Hours        M-F, 7:30AM-4PM     
Public Works     301-773-2666 

   Maryland Relay       711 
FAX       301-773-0173 
Police Dispatch (Non-Emergency)   301-352-1200 

   Website: www.cheverly-md.gov  
   Email “Contact The Town” button on the Website  

mailto:CMWard1@cheverly-md.gov

